DRAFT

TOWN OF STRATTON STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES STRATTON TOW OFFICE THURSDAY, MAY 4, 2017

The Stratton School Board held its regularly scheduled monthly meeting on Thursday, May 4, 2017 at the Stratton Town Office.

ATTENDING: Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell, Secretary and WCSU Superintendent William Anton.

MODIFICATIONS TO AGENDA: As there was not a quorum present, the following will be rescheduled: #3 Conduct the Stratton Organizational Meeting and #4 Vote on changes made to the Stratton Recreational Area lease agreement.

MINUTES:The minutes for the April 6, 2017 meeting were read. Lorraine Weeks Newell motioned to approve and Siobhan Young seconded. The minutes were approved.

RESIDENCY APPLICATIONS: NONE

ORDER:

Billing was received from the following:

Burr and Burton Academy - Tuition - \$3,851.13 CK# 4358

Sunny Lane Daycare Center - 2nd semester pre-school tuition - \$1,500.00

CK#4359

The order for 5/4/17 was reviewed and approved. The total amount of the order was \$5,351.13.

ACT 46:

As of Thursday evenings meeting, there has been no response from The Department Of Education regarding the letter sent by Board Chairman, Thomas Montemagni, requesting to change supervisory unions from the WCSU to the BRSU.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Superintendent Anton provided the Board with a copy of the May 2017 Superintendent's Cabinet Report.

Siobhan Young and Lorraine Newell completed the Superintendents Evaluation questionnaire. Chairman Montemagni completed the form earlier in the week.

As there was no other business, Siobhan Young motioned to adjourn the meeting and Lorraine Weeks-Newell seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Respectably submitted:

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell

Stratton School Board Secretary

arraine M. Wes-Newell